

PERMANENT MISSION OF AFGHANISTAN TO THE UNITED NATIONS OFFICE 24th Session of the UPR Working Group

Universal Periodic Review - Mozambique

19 January 2016

Thank you Mr. President

Afghanistan extends a warm welcome to the distinguished delegation of the Republic of Mozambique to the 24th session of the UPR working group and thanks the esteemed Delegation for the informative and comprehensive presentation of its national report. We appreciate Mozambique's continued engagement in the UPR process.

Afghanistan highly values the strong commitment of Mozambique to the promotion and protection of human rights and its efforts to regularize its reporting procedure on the situation of human rights to the specialized UN mechanisms.

We likewise note with great enthusiasm the measures taken for the expansion of the school network throughout the country and wish to recommend Mozambique to train more teachers and improve the quality of education in the rural areas.

Finally, Afghanistan would like to offer its best wishes to the Government and people of Mozambique in their future endeavors towards the promotion and protection of human rights in their country.

Thank you Mr. President